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Matthew 25:34-40: “When Jesus was teaching, he told
them... “Then the King will say to those on his right,
‘Come, you who are blessed by my Father; take your
inheritance, the kingdom prepared for you since the
creation of the world. For I was hungry and you gave
me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me
something to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me
in, I needed clothes and you clothed me, I was sick and
you looked after me, I was in prison and you came to
visit me.” “Then the righteous will answer him, ‘Lord,
when did we see you hungry and feed you, or thirsty and
give you something to drink? When did we see you a
stranger and invite you in, or needing clothes and
clothe you? When did we see you sick or in prison and
go to visit you?' “The King will reply, ‘Truly I tell you,
whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers
and sisters of mine, you did for me.’”

These verses in Matthew are a section of Scripture that
we have reflected on as a Mission Trip Team. The up-
coming trip will be filled with wonder and surprises as we
have the opportunity to feed, visit, invite, serve, and
clothe our brothers and sisters in South Dakota. The trip
will also be filled with humility and love as we are in-
vited in and welcomed by the people there and as we are
fed through their teaching and hospitality. I am sure we
will have many stories to share of encountering Jesus
Christ in our brothers and sisters, as I am sure you do as
you feed, clothe, welcome, and visit those here in the

What an awesome and humbling reality to meet Jesus in
the faces of our neighbors. And what a humbling and em-
powering reality to share the light of Christ with others, as
we are served and welcomed and loved by them.

This is the Easter Season, and we continue to hear testimo-
nies of our Risen Lord and Savior alive and meeting with
his disciples... and alive and at work in and through our
lives. The ELCA motto is “God’s Work. Our Hands.” God
is working through you, using your hands, as you repair
automobiles, as you craft quilts, as you work for healing in
hospitals and the Lena Living Center, as you visit
neighbors, as you teach children in the schools and at
home, as you welcome people into your home, as you knit
hats, as you pray for your sisters and brothers, as you care
for the least of these you do this for Jesus Christ. What a
humbling and joy-filled reality!

Your sister in Christ,
Pastor Miranda

Pastoral Home Visits
[t has been a joy to visit with many of you through home
visits! I would love to come to your home for a home visit,
if we haven't had the opportunity so far. We could also
meet at the church for a visit, which would be a joy as well.
You may call the church office or call me directly at 651-
895-2879 in order to find a time that will work well.

-Pastor Miranda




May Meetings At Good Shepherd

PIECE CORPS will meet every Wednesday
from 8:00 am to 11:30 am for the month of May.

FAITH CIRCLE will meet on Tuesday May 7,
2013 at 1:30 pm at LLC.

HANNAH CIRCLE will meet at 9:00am on
Thursday, May 2, 2013 at church in the Fellow-
ship Hall. Cindy Doubler (815-369-5117) will be
the hostess. The Bible leader is Rene” Johnson.

WOMEN’S MOTHER/DAUGHTER SPRING
SUPPER: will be May 6 2013 at 6:30 pm, with
Musical Program by “Take 2" at 7:30 pm.

FRIENDSHIP CLUB will meet for a pot-luck
dinner at noon on May 10 2013 in the church Fel-
lowship Hall. With entertainment by Dave Ruter
Ministries. Food, fun, entertainment for all,

PARKINSON'S SUPPORT GROUP will
meet May 13, 2013, at 6:30 pm in the
Fellowship Hall.

Program: ““Parkinson’s & Gastrointestinal
[ssues.

Speaker” Sarajane Wise, RN from FHN.

CONFIRMATION MINISTRY will meet
every Wednesday at 7:00pm at Good Shepherd
through May 22nd.

HYMN SING at the Lena Nursing Home will be
'I_'uesday, May 14, 2013 at 9:45 am.

COUNCIL meets on Tuesday, May 14, 2013, at
6:00 pm.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE for the June
Newsletter is May 15, 2013. Thank you!
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3 Sunday School Staff
E’:‘"_ Recognition
Sunday, May 26 at 9:30am
Worship Service with a
reception following in the fellowship hall.
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Graduate

% Recognition

Will be held during the Sunday Worship Service
on May 26 at 9:30 am. We will have a reception
following the service in the Fellowship Hall.

Be sure to send in your graduate information sheet

to the office so we can include you in the program.
N r/ / Baccalaureate Service
X’ We will be hosting the service at
Good Shepherd this year on
Thursday, May 16th at 7:00 pm with a
reception following. Please plan to attend
and support Le-Win graduating seniors.
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g % Looking.....For Special Music

2 Sfor summer worship

] If you or someone you know

would like to share your talent; please call
Viv Hesselbacher at (815-369-4496)
or
Good Shepherd at (815-369-5552)
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THANKS TO! Ardith Stabenow,
Joyce Tessendorf, Ellen Kyles,
Ruth Freitag, Beth Martin for
helping with the April Newsletter.
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. THANK YOU! from the
[@ Children of the Cross to all
Am who helped with the Easter
Breakfast and for all the
donations. Your contributions are
GREATLY appreciated!
o o v o o e e e e e
THANKS TO ALL! our musicians,
choir members, acolytes, and assist-

ing ministers who added to the joy
of our Easter celebration.
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THANK YOU T0! Janis Kurth for
decorating the Sanctuary so beauti-
fully for the Easter Season.
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THANK YOU! to the Sunday
School children who have been sav-
ing and bringing in their offerings
each Sunday. The Global Barnyard
dollars have grown to over $500.00.
We have May for them to continue
to bring in their money. The
children will decide at that time
what we will buy for the Global
Barnyard.




Pastoral Care
If you or someone you know is ill, hospitalized, or in need of
pastoral care; please call me, Pastor Miranda, at 651-
895-2879. With changes to rules about confidentiality at man
of our healthcare institutions, I will not know that you or youy
family member is sick or in need unless you call. Itis a joy
and an honor to journey with you to pray with and for you.
Thank you!
-Pastor Miranda

PRAYER CHAIN
We lift up the following loved ones in assisted-living facilities
nursing homes, homebound, etc. in prayer. Eugene Becker,
Ruth Pieper, Climena Getschow, Alice Price, Dorothy Weime
Gladys Staderman, Philis Maher, Esther Bergman, Verl Price,
Steve Fahr and Dorothy Wagner.
They would love to hear from you, send them a note at:

Eugene Becker, 1010 S. Logan St., C5, Lena, IL 61048
Ruth Pieper, 1010 S. Logan St., 7A, Lena, IL 61048
Climena Getschow, 1010 S. Logan St., B14, Lena, IL 61048
Alice Price, 1010 S. Logan St., A, Lena, IL 61048

Dorothy Weimer, 1010 S. Logan St., B14, Lena, IL 61048
Gladys Staderman, 1010 S. Logan St., B4, Lena, IL 61048
Philis Maher, 900 Kiwanis Drive, Freeport, IL 61032
Esther Bergman, 208 Elm St., Lena, IL 61048

Verl Price, 11006 N. Hulbert Rd., McConnell, IL 61050
Steve Fahr, 10574 N. Excelsior Rd., Winslow, IL 61089
Dorothy Wagner, %Mary Klitzke, 208 East Second St., East
Dundee, 1L 60118

Prayers of Intercession
Each Sunday as an important part of our worship

we offer Prayers of Intercession. Good Shepherd
people are praying people so we always have a
list of concerns in one of the petitions for special needs. As
you probably note in that petition of prayers we have mem-
bers listed in bold print and others in regular print. If you
have a prayer request and want it put in the bulletin, please
write it down in the worship pew pad or notify the office be-
fore 10am on Wednesday. Other names may be written in for
or by our Worship Assistant.

We will now be including people’s last names in the list
of prayer requests on Sunday morning. People have ex-
pressed a desire to be able to pray for others by name and to
be able to send a card to those who we are praying for. This
will also allow members to prayerfully intercede for others
more specifically. If you desire to add a friend or family
member to the prayer list, we ask that you receive their per-
mission if possible. Please ask them 1) if they would like
their name added to our prayers of intercession on Sunday
morning 2) if it is okay to include their first and last name 3)
and/or if they would like to be added to our prayer chains.
We will continue to pray for people by first name only as
well if that is desired. You are always invited to take home
your bulletin which includes prayer requests and announce-
ments in order to keep informed and to keep praying
throughout the week! Thank you for your continued prayers
for those who are homebound, who are sick or hospitalized,
and those who are in need in any way.



First Communion
Coltin Coonts, Braden Diddens, Taylor Patterson, Kayla
Runkle, Krista Keene and Anna Patterson have com-
pleted classes on Holy Communion. They will be
receiving First Communion on Sunday May 12th
during our Worship Service .

New Member Class Forming:

We would love for you to join in and journey with us!
If you are interested in learning more about Good Shep-
herd, are interested in becoming a member, and/or
would like to prepare for Baptism...

contact Pastor Miranda at 651-895-2879.

Stewardship Workshop

Northern Illinois Synod

May 4, 2013

“Putting the “M” Word Back in Stewardship”

On Saturday, May 4, 2013 Dr. Craig Satterlee from the
Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago will be with us
to lead a workshop for clergy and lay leaders. Our day
together will focus on practical issues confronting stew-
ardship and how money is addressed in congregational
life. We will gather on Saturday, May 4, 2013 at Faith
Lutheran Church in Rochelle, IL (14206 Flagg Center
Road). Registration is at 9:00 am with the workshop
beginning at 9:30 a.m.

We are excited to have Mary Lloyd and Rita Lobdell
attend the Stewardship Workshop and to share with us
about what they learn.

A Men’s Retreat
| REPACKING YOUR BAGS

Finding ways to keep God first in our lives

May 3-4, 2013 Lutheran Outdoor Ministries Center
Cost: $75
Registrations@lomc.o

What prevents you from being centered in Christ on a daily

basis? What do you need to IetGgo of; and what might you

?’dd tooyour life to experience God’s presence and abun-
ance?

Our time together will provide participants with insights and
id%s on how to practice faith everyday, everywhere along
wi

ways to experience God’s presence in our home, work and
community settings. The learning activities will be fun,
engaging, filled with laughter.

Participants will gain practical ideas that can be applied to
home and congretghational settings. The $75 fee covers lodg-
ing, 3 meals and the program.

FRIDAY NIGHT:

8:00 - Get to Know the Guys
8:45 — What's in Your Pack?
9:45 — Small Groups

10:00 - Campfire Worship
10:30 — Free Time

SATURDAY:

8:15 - Breakfast

8:45 - Living Centered Lives
10:00 — Solitude Time

11:00 — Church or Free Time
12:15 - Lunch

1:15 — Small Group

1:45 - Break

2:00 - Work Project

3:00 — Team Building

4:30 - Pack Your Bags

5:00 — Cook Steaks, Worship, and Communion






